
1

Miranda Benson2

From: Dave Coleman <ddcoleman84@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, September 1, 2023 5:35 PM
To: Longinos Gonzalez, Jr; Holly Williams; Cami Bremer; Carrie Geitner; Stan VanderWerf
Cc: nina.ruiz@vertexcos.com; Hello@coloradokidsranch.com; Ryan Howser
Subject: Pumpkin Patch

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the El Paso County technology network. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Please call IT Customer Support at 520-6355 if you are unsure 
of the integrity of this message. 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 
I am reaching out to you as a Colorado Pumpkin Patch supporter who is very concerned that it could be shut down due 
to traffic and safety concerns. I have 3 kids who love the pumpkin patch. We have gone for a few years now and plan to 
continue going and supporting them each year. The Colorado Pumpkin Patch is such a light hearted, fun time. Children 
from all over go, have a blast, and create memories with their families. That is something to cherish, especially in a 
society that has promoted screen time and isolation as the norm. Good old-fashioned fun is what the Colorado Pumpkin 
Patch is all about and it doesn’t get better than that.  
 
I also want to stress the importance of providing safe and fun experiences for our local children. I see kids of all ages 
there and everyone looks like they have a blast. The pumpkin patch offers a variety of activities that attract kids from 2 
years old to even young teenagers. Last year they created a Ninja course that is so cool and unique for kids. It’s teaching 
them to try hard things, tackle a challenge, have determination and is fun and enjoyable for everyone.  
 
It’s important as a community to support small, hard-working businesses. The pumpkin patch has been here for many 
years and if there is a problem or concern, I would hope our community and county would help solve the issues instead 
of attempting to punish them and cause their failure. They are an ethical family-run business and they deserve our 
support.  
 
My family and I are very disappointed to hear that the Colorado Pumpkin Patch is facing this challenge and we want to 
voice our full support in keeping this business open for years to come. We hope to continue bringing our kids and seeing 
such a cool business grow and thrive! Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and I truly look forward to hearing 
that the community is willing to take the extra effort in supporting the Colorado Pumpkin Patch for future generations to 
enjoy.  
 
Respectfully, 
David Coleman 
 


